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May 30, 2024 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 
  
Re: Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 
 Request to Correct Page 98, NHPUC Tariff No. 21 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty, and pursuant to Puc 
1605, I write to ask the Commission to approve a tariff change to cure a typographical error. 

Tariff Page 98 defines G-2 customers as those whose “average use will be greater than or 
equal to 20 kW of Demand but is less than 200 kW of Demand.”  Page 98 also states that a G-2 
customer may be moved to the G-3 rate class (and its lower rates) “if the customer’s twelve (12) 
month average monthly demand is less than 180 kW of demand for three consecutive months” 
(emphasis added).  The “180” Kw in that sentence should read “18” kW. 

Puc 1605 grants the Commission authority to approve relatively minor “service or tariff 
changes” through a streamlined process.  Such a “service or tariff change” is one that does not result in 
“a significant change to the return on the cost of the property of the utility used and useful in the 
provision of services, less accrued depreciation.”  Puc 1605.01(b). 

The simplified process of Puc 1605 requires: 

(1) A cover letter summarizing the proposed tariff change and, 
where applicable, percentage change in existing rate and revenue 
effect;  

(2) Annotated and clean tariff pages showing the proposed 
changes as required pursuant to Puc 1604;  

(3) Supportive narrative, testimony or technical statement;  

(4) Supportive schedules documenting the adjustments and 
supporting the calculations made in the proposal; and  
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(5) Any additional documentation required by the commission 
pursuant to (b) below. 

Puc 1605.02(a). 

The correction requested in this letter does not change the return on the Company’s property 
and thus the proposal qualifies as a “service or tariff change”.  And the Company has complied with 
the filing requirements of Puc 1605.01(a).  That is, (1) this letter is the “cover letter summarizing the 
proposed tariff change;” (2) clean and redlined versions of Tariff Page 98 are attached; and (3) the 
Technical Statement of Adam R.M. Yusuf supporting this request is attached.  No supporting schedules 
are necessary as the proposed change is merely to fix a typographical error.  

The Company thus asks that the Commission approve the proposed change to Tariff Page 98. 

Thank you.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

Attachments 
Cc: Department of Energy 
 Office of the Consumer Advocate 


